
 

Tree Open House 
Douglas SWCD will host their annual Tree Open House on  

Wednesday, January 30, 2018, at the USDA Service Center 

(directly behind McDonaldôs on Hwy. 29 North in Alexandria).   

 Stop in between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. to enjoy cookies, 

coffee and apple cider. SWCD Staff will be on hand to assist you 

with planning, layout and species selection for your tree planting projects.   

If you are unable to attend the Tree Open House, but still want to order trees, please see our 

Tree Order Form, (page 9 in this newsletter).  For additional questions, please call the 

Douglas SWCD office. 
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2018 Douglas County Outstanding Conservationist 
Kevin and Ellen Roers from Garfield, MN, were recognized as 

the 2018 Outstanding Conservationist for Douglas County. 

Currently they are one of eight state finalists in the 2018 

Outstanding Conservationist Award Program. Kevin and Ellen 

will be recognized at the December 11 luncheon at the 

MASWCDôs 81st annual convention in Bloomington.  

The Roersô have implemented many practices on their 

property, including: conservation tillage and cover crops used 

to reduce wind erosion. Rotational grazing system on 101 

acres of pasture for his cow calf beef operation. Constructing 

water lines and installing six watering locations in the pasture 

of seven paddocks. Kevin and Ellen use insect resistance 

varieties of corn to 

avoid corn borer problems as well as have a manure 

management plan that they use for both their beef and 

dairy cattle. They have installed buffers on all the 

required areas by the MN buffer Law, and also 

voluntary on private ditches and wetlands to prevent 

runoff. Finally, they have installed four water and 

sediment control basins last fall to address gullies on a 

field, and hope to install five more this coming year. 

The Douglas SWCD is proud of Kevin and Ellen for what they have done for conservation 

practices and hopes it  helps encourage others to follow in their footsteps.  

Each year, the state's SWCDs recognize individuals, farm families, conservation organizations 

and other groups for outstanding accomplishments in implementing conservation practices 

and improving Minnesota's natural resources. The award program is conducted with support 

from The Farmer magazine, and the award ceremony receives sponsorship from the 

Minnesota Corn Growers Association. Congratulations Kevin and Ellen Roers! 
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Hi, My name is Sarah 
Zellmar,  I was the intern for 
the 2018 summer with the 
Conservation Corps. I was 
based out of Alexandria and 
working with the Douglas 
SWCD staff.   

I was born in the Twin 
Cities, and currently attend 
the University of Minnesota 

Crookston. I hope to graduate in 2020 with a 
degree in natural resources with an emphasis in 
wildlife management.  

During my internship, I did lots of water 
monitoring and zebra veliger sampling. I also 
was able to go with and help out with some of 
the school sessions.  

Education and Outreach Updates 
This last year has been a productive year for education and 
outreach!  

¶ Two Free Nitrate Water Testing Clinics 

¶ Kids Groundwater Festival 

¶ Assisted with two other County water Festivals 

¶ 29 School Program presentations 

¶ Five School Poster Contest Presentations 

¶ County Fair Booth 

¶ Youth Outdoor Activities Day 

¶ Cub Scouts of America Field Day 

¶ Day Safety Camp 

¶ Area 2 Envirothon 

¶ State Envirothon 

Supporting our local Eagle Scouts 
The Douglas SWCD loves to get involved with youth and outreach projects in the county. 
Nick Lundeen of Brandon recently made an outdoor classroom in the wooded natural area 
behind the football field of the Brandon School Campus for his Eagle Scout project. This 
outdoor classroom is a quick walk from the school, 
which will allow for many opportunities for future 
nature trails and other outdoor learning experiences. 
There are benches for the students to sit on and a 
cabinet that contains whiteboards and other teaching 
resources to help make the outdoor learning 
experience worthwhile. A total of over 200 volunteer 
hours went into this project, with support from many 
local businesses. Douglas SWCD donated all the 
fabric and staples to ensure that the weeds would not 
take over! Congratulations Nick! 

Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) 
Over the years various aquatic invasive species have shown 
up and spread throughout the Douglas County waters. In the 
past year, Douglas County has implemented a few new 
resources to help control the spread. The first permanent 
decontamination unit was installed on Kruegers Creek access 
on Lake Le Homme Dieu and encourage all watercraft 
recreational users to use it to help prevent the spread of 
aquatic invasive species.  

Please report any suspicions of AIS to Minnesota Department 
of Natural Resource. In most cases live specimens or samples 
will need to be collected as well as the exact location it was 
found.  

Once again the county continued to conduct veliger sampling 
in 20 lakes to determine presence absence for zebra mussels 
in various lakes across Douglas county. 

For more information on AIS, water quality or lake 
information for Douglas County check out the website.: 
www/AlexAreaLakes.org 

Hi my name is Ian Olson. I joined the Douglas SWCD in 
December as the Watershed Planner.  I will be working with 
landowners and producers within the Chippewa River 
Watershed, I will be working to identify and address 
resource concerns through various federal and state 
programs that are available to producers.  I will be working 
with the public and various federal, state, local and private 
organizations doing outreach to promote programs and 
conservation practices.  

In 2014, I graduated from Bemidji State University with  
dual degrees in Wetland Ecology and Wildlife 
Management. After Graduation I worked for Prairie 

Restorations in Scandia, MN installing prairie rain gardens and restoration projects 
on various landscapes.  In 2016, I started working for the Yellow Medicine SWCD 
on federal farm programs, state cost share, and the SWCD tree program.  While 
living Clarkfield, MN I was on the Clarkfield Volunteer Fire Department and I also 
trapped nuisance beaver for Yellow Medicine County. 

In my free time I enjoy spending time outdoors hunting, fishing, and trapping.  My 
wife Laura, 4 month old daughter Evelyn, and myself spend a lot of time at our 
familyôs resort on Le Homme Dieu, Bergôs Resort. I look forward to working in 
Douglas County and the Chippewa River Watershed.  


